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Wednesday, August 12, 2020
Meeting opened at noon by Commissioner Bob Sevin at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building located at 3101 Louisiana Highway 1.  Commissioners present were Bob Sevin, Perry Chighizola, Ambrose Besson and Juanita B. Cheramie. Commissioner Terrill Pizani and Wayne Keller were absent.
A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 8, 2020 as read.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Cheramie and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all invoices associated with operating the port commission.

Mr. Harry Cheramie addressed the board concerning his lease with the port. He wants to have a new lease for water and electricity. A motion was made by Commissioner Cheramie, seconded by Commissioner Chighizola to have the attorney make the necessary changes to his lease adding water and electricity and to authorize the President to sign the new agreement with Mr. Cheramie for the commercial dock. 

Mr. Mo Saleh addressed the commission and stated that he needs approval to apply for an appeal with FEMA for more money to complete the repair work at the Commercial Dock. A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Cheramie and unanimously agreed to approve PEEC to send an appeal to FEMA for more funding needed to repair the Commercial Dock.  Mr. Saleh stated that the board needs to invite the state and local officials to Grand Isle and give them a tour of the port projects. He also mentioned that September 3, 2020 would be the next PALS meeting and encouraged the commissioners to register for this meeting it will be held online. A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to pay the invoice for PEEC presented at this meeting. 
Mr. William Watkins stated that he is waiting on a map from the Grand Isle Independent Levee District to show where they want to place the levee on the Commercial Dock.

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Cheramie and unanimously agreed to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters at 12:54 p.m.

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to reconvene the meeting at 1:16 p.m.

A motion was made by Commissioner Sevin, seconded by Commissioner Chighizola with Commissioner Cheramie abstaining, approving a pay increase for Elgene Gary to $12.00 per hour.

Commissioner Chighizola is getting with the Mayor to see if there is room at the Community Center for the port office personnel.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Chighizola and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:20 p.m.
_______________________________                     __________________________________

Bob Sevin, Commissioner



Juanita B. Cheramie, Secretary/Treasurer
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